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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING 

Taverna Klimataria, Misiria, Monday 4 May 2015 @ 19.00

Present:

Peter Winterink
(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President



Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. WVB tended his apologies at our last meeting and is away in Belgium which were unanimously accepted. The meeting was confirmed as being continued.

2. Minutes of the last meeting held Monday 6 April 2015 were approved.

3. There were no matters arising.

4. PW said all items will be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

5. ID said all items will be covered elsewhere in the agenda.

6. RK had circulated his report in advance to all Board members. ID paid over €20 membership fees to RK. These were unanimously approved for auditing purposes. These are not published and copies are available to members on request.

7. SW confirmed membership as 87, 4 x honary and 83 x members.

8. Facebook page and web-site:

a. SW has been maintaining the page and would like to see more input from members using it as a general forum.

b. ID has inputted a lot of archaeological information and will upload other information as and when able to fit in with work commitments.

9. Events:

a. April events;

i. Coach excursion – 30 participants and very successful, a small surplus was generated which will be held in hand until summer programme completed.

ii. Archaeological weekend organised by Jan Nuttall, very positive feedback from coffee morning and another being arranged for October.

iii. Social afternoon only had 8 people present. Not being run over summer and provisionally to restart September at Camping Elizabeth maybe on a Thursday to coincide with their weekly BBQ

b. May events:

i. Joint meal Sunday 17 May at Taverna Mylonas, Roussospiti. Details to be published.
ii. RK/ID to try and arrange a coach trip to Elounda and Spinnalonga 31 May, details to follow.
iii. Cretan Diet festival and Santa Run PW reported no replies from Rethymon tourist office has brought matters to a halt. See comments in item 11 under AOB.
10. Charity activities:
a. SW reported the bottle tops and wheelchair had been delivered to the hostel at Heraklion.

b. PW reported the second wheelchair has been given to Ev Wright for loaning out with other equipment. Discussion took place as to length of loans etc. and maybe recipients could make a small donation for usage. No firm proposal but item held over.

c. Ev Wright was given a budget of €500 for purchase of bedding for Rethymon Hospital. She has arranged for delivery of 115 pillows which will be delivered shortly.

11. PW suggested we need an effective and reliable contact to deal with Rethymon Council and identified one member with close links who may be the ideal candidate. He will speak with her as soon as possible.

12. Next meeting will be at Ena kai Ena Monday 1 June at 18.30

13. PW thanked Board members for their input and declared the meeting closed at 20.15.
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